Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626, Benton City, WA 99320

509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
October 20, 2020
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 3 pm.
In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Director Jeff Tarr, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Dianne Andrews. 
Visitors: Via phone: Dave Traeger
1. September 28, 2020 Meeting Minutes.
A motion was made to approve. All in favor. Approved.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

	Warrant 2020-24
	$16,352.18

	Voucher – Benton REA
	$52,180.34

	Voucher – Elan
	$1,527.44

	Warrant 2020-25
	$8,979.27

	
	

	Total
	$79,039.23


Motion to approve the above-referenced warrants and voucher, all in favor. Approved. 
3.  Administrative Report:
· September Budget vs Actual financials were presented. 

· 3rd Quarter funds transfers calculated. 

· Resolution 2020-9 to transfer $30,203 from the Rate Stabilization Fund and $6,561.96 from the Pressurized Project fund to the M&O Fund was Approved. 

· Discussed preliminary budget numbers for 2021.  Using expenditures for 2020 as a base, we currently show a need to raise assessments by $20-25 per acre.  Will work with the numbers an see if we can get that down to $5 per acre.

· Conference call with DA Davidson regarding refinancing our bonds.  Still looking at approx.. $1.2 million savings over the life or 15% PV savings.  Gave the go-ahead for them to draft a resolution for refinancing with a minimum savings of 7% PV.
3. Maintenance Report:
· Water shut off on October 16th.   

· Seitz: nothing has happened. Waiting on call from Big Ds construction.  Need to get it moving this month.
· SSR 225 we will need to pour asphalt matching the depth on the rest of the road. 
· River Pump Station: computer was 11-12 years old, replaced it.  Will keep the old one as a backup.

· LaBuena Vida: They have put the property under a new name, Bellas Adventures. The owner is still the same and he gave assurances that it will be paid “soon” by LBV and we do not need to rebill under the new name.  May need to investigate filing a lien. 
· Water damage at OIE station is repaired, just need to install lights.  Total came to $9157. Will turn into insurance

· RPS re-piping: We need to add a pipe from the low-pressure side of the pump station for fish screen water. This is to correct a design error when the pump station was installed.
4. Executive Session: none
Director Tyler Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 4:15 pm.
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